
Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

November 15, 1935 
 
All members of the Council having been duly notified, the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado, met in special session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present were 
Ross, Holcombe, Oates, Boston, Enstrom, and President Carson. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Bowie, and City Clerk Tomlinson were also present. 
 
The meeting was called for the purpose of considering the 1936 budget, and other business 
that might be properly brought before it. 
 
Mr. Enstrom reported that he had been to Denver on a committee meeting and had met 
with Mr. Vail and other members of the State Highway Dept. and the Bureau of Public 
Roads regarding the underpass on South Fifth Street. It was Mr. Enstrom's opinion that the 
State Highway Department do not think it advisable to build an underpass, but the overpass 
will no doubt be constructed in the near future. 
 
The balance of the meeting was devoted to the discussion of the 1936 budget. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Oates and seconded by Councilman Boston that the meeting 
adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


